
 

 
 
 
 
Wednesday, 18 March 2020 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
Re: Year 13 Student Progress Evening 
 
As a result of the announcements made earlier this week with reference to coronavirus by the 
government and advice given by Public Health England, we have decided to cancel the forthcoming Year 
13 Student Progress Evening on 2nd April 2020. 
 
You will still receive the Student Progress Report in the week commencing 30th March 2020 to show 
current working and EDGE attitude to learning grades. You will also receive a further e-mail only if your 
son/daughter is under-performing against their minimum expected grade in any of their subjects by 
more than one grade. This email will share next steps advice from respective subject teachers about 
how to improve on progress and attainment. Please share this information with your son/daughter. 
 
Do not hesitate to contact any of the teachers if you would like to discuss the Student Progress Report 
or the next step advice further. 
 
Please contact the sixth form on sixthform@highamlaneschool.co.uk if you have any questions. Thank 
you for your understanding. 
 
For further support for your son/daughter I have attached a copy of a publication that I recently 
received from www.theparentsguideto.co.uk titled 'The Parent's Guide to Exam revision (sixth form)'. I 
hope you find this useful. 
 
We have not received any information regarding external exams and as a consequence are still 
expecting exams to take place as scheduled. We will of course update you and your son/daughter if 
there is any change. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
H Ladha 
 
 Assistant Headteacher, Head of Sixth Form 


